ST. JOSEPH/PIERZ CHRISTIAN MOTHERS/WOMEN MEETING

January 2, 2019
 Rachel Young, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., opening with The Mission Prayer.
Ten members were present. 
The October meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Jo Loidolt and seconded by Mary Kimman. The minutes were approved.
The Treasurer’s report was reviewed.  The Checking Balance is $3,202.70.  DCCW dues of $65 were paid, and Oasis Share A Meal expenses were $133.67.  Revenues included $250 from quilt raffle, $80 in dues, $40 ffrom cookbook sales and $80 in donations.  A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report was made by Michelle Litke with a second by Sara Stumpf. Report was approved.
Commission reports:  
A Hail Mary was prayed by members for each Commission, with special intentions noted in parentheses: Church Commission   Family Concerns (for college students to remain close to their faith), Legislative  (for the March for Life on 1/22)  International Concerns (for the people impacted by the recent volcanic sunami and victims of CA fires)  Organization Services (for those leading), Community Concerns  & Rural Life  (for farmers that are struggling with adequate prices of produce and livestock sales.)  
Committee Reports:
Rosary - Elvira Stumpf requests that CM/W to sit together to show our presence at parish funeral masses, and for improved attendance at the members funeral masses. The Holidays and recent bad weather has been a factor, as well as many cannot take off from work.  We appreciate those that can make it!
Prayer Line – Karen Gross reported on fifteen prayer requests noted, since our October meeting. Thank you for your prayers.  Kathy Etzel offered to take over the call list on behalf of Marcia Athman. 
Old Business: 
Oasis Share A Meal Nita Hayes reported on the November 1st event.  Nita and Marylin Lasinski prepared the meal for eighty people.  Becky Przybilla and her daughter, Margaret Faust, Jackie Preimesberger, Pam Evans, and Carol Zimmerman volunteered.
Boxes of Joy Nita reported on the collection of 330 boxes from our parish and others in the Little Falls Deanery. Nineteen crates were shipped, with the help of FPSR students and Julie LaFlamme. We can partner again with FPSR as a drop off site.  Patty Cummerford is asking for someone to take this over in 2019 and Nita is willing to act as the Coordinator, if a team of volunteers assist with the four drop-off dates in early November. Sara Stumpf offered to assist. We will revisit this at April’s meeting for others to sign up, as well. 
Quilt Bingo  Pierz CM/W will assume the lead on this fund raising event, in October.  We will receive $500 a year for coordinating this event. Michelle Litke agreed to be the lead on this project.  In partnering on this, we brought in half of that stipend for 2018.
Donuts after Mass - The first event was sponsored by the CM/W on October 21st and was a great success.  Kathy Etzel coordinates this social event monthly, on the second Sunday of each month, with help from various church affiliated groups.  It has been very well received. Thank you, Kathy!
Holy Innocents Bags of Treats were handed out to children after mass on Sunday, with donations from many of the businesses in town.  This is sponsored by the CM/W, with Jan Dahmen coordinating the event, to the delight of the children! 
Christmas Cards were sent to residents at the Villa by Margaret Faust, on behalf of the Pierz Christian Mothers/ Women’s group.
St. Cloud DCCW Board Meeting  was held at the Buckman church hall and was hosted by the Pierz CM/W in October.  Pam Evans served fruit and muffins with coffee and juice for breakfast and Nita Hayes and Marylin Lashinski served turkey vegetable soup and sandwiches, with two desserts for lunch. Thanks to Nettie Leidenfrost for partnering with us, on behalf of the St. Michael’s Christian Mothers.
The Little Falls Deanery Meeting was held on October 20th, Saturday in Gilman.  Nita Hayes attended.
 NEW BUSINESS: 
Donation Request to Holy Trinity for the 2019 school carnival. A motion was made to give $100, by Jo Loidolt and was seconded by Chis Banach and was approved by all.
New Years/ Christmas Gifts requested for Father Ken and Michael Pekar.  A motion was made by Mary Kimman and seconded by Nita Hayes to give belated Christmas gifts, as was done previously in the amounts of $100 and $50.  This was an oversight at our October meeting, that it was not done.
History of Pierz CM/W dates back to 1895, according to the article in the Morrison County Record from 1987. Watch for this historical article to be included with our April Newsletter in the Bulletin! Anyone with copies of old articles are asked to contact one of the CM/W officers.   

UPCOMING EVENTS
Parish Mission is scheduled at 7 p.m., for four nights of January 13 – 17th.  Watch Bulletin for further details of event. 

Women’s Lenten Retreat for CM/W is on March 16th at Seven Dolors Church, in Albany, MN. Save The Date, and watch the bulletin and posted fliers, for more information.
May Crowning – Brenda Prockett will be contacted to coordinate the May crowning “family” for 2019.
Little Falls Deanery Meeting will be held on May 18th.  More information on the location, will be shared at our next meeting.

Baccalaureate is in late May. Planning will begin to get a speaker arranged and the parents and Junior classmates from the parish will volunteer to decorate, set up and serve the breakfast meal.

Fun Food Fund Day is coming again in June, sponsored by the Foley/ Princeton confraternity of CM/W .

Next meeting-   Our next meeting will be Wednesday, April 3, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the church basement, with a Salad Supper ‘potluck’.  New members will be inducted, so it is a good time to ask friends to join. Notify an officer of any new members joining prior to the meeting.
Adjournment:  Barb Zajac motioned, seconded by majority to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m. 
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